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Federal Communications Commission § 0.181 

settle unresolved disputes in informal 
complaints as appropriate; and coordi-
nates with other Bureaus and Offices to 
ensure that consumers are provided 
with accurate, up-to-date information. 
Develops and fosters partnerships with 
state regulatory entities to promote 
the sharing of information pertaining 
to informal complaint files maintained 
by the Bureau. 

(j) Provides leadership to other Bu-
reaus and Offices for dissemination of 
consumer information via the Internet. 

(k) In coordination with other Bu-
reaus and Offices, handles Congres-
sional and other correspondence re-
lated to specific informal consumer 
complaints, or other specific matters 
within the responsibility of the Bu-
reau, to the extent not otherwise han-
dled by the Office of General Counsel or 
other Bureaus or Offices. Responds to 
and/or coordinates due diligence and 
other requests for information per-
taining to informal inquiries and com-
plaints under the responsibility of the 
Bureau with other Bureaus and Offices. 

[67 FR 13219, Mar. 21, 2002, as amended at 76 
FR 24388, May 2, 2011] 

OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGES 

§ 0.151 Functions of the Office. 

The Office of Administrative Law 
Judges consists of a Chief Administra-
tive Law Judge, an Assistant Chief Ad-
ministrative Law Judge, and as many 
other Administrative Law Judges 
qualified and appointed pursuant to the 
requirements of section 11 of the Ad-
ministrative Procedure Act as the 
Commission may find necessary. It is 
responsible for hearing and conducting 
all adjudicatory cases designated for 
any evidentiary adjudicatory hearing 
other than those designated to be 
heard by the Commission en banc, 
those designated to be heard by one or 
more members of the Commission, and 
those involving the authorization of 
service in the Instructional Television 
Fixed Service. The Office of Adminis-
trative Law Judges is also responsible 
for conducting such other hearings as 
the Commission may assign. 

[61 FR 10689, Mar. 15, 1996] 

HOMELAND SECURITY, DEFENSE AND 
EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS FUNCTIONS 

§ 0.181 The Defense Commissioner. 
The Defense Commissioner is des-

ignated by the Commission. The De-
fense Commissioner directs the home-
land security, national security and 
emergency preparedness, and defense 
activities of the Commission and has 
the following duties and responsibil-
ities: 

(a) To keep the Commission informed 
as to significant developments in the 
field of homeland security, emergency 
preparedness, defense, and any related 
activities that involve formulation or 
revision of Commission policy in any 
area of responsibility of the Commis-
sion. 

(b) To represent the Commission in 
public safety, homeland security, na-
tional security, emergency prepared-
ness, disaster management, defense and 
related matters requiring conferences 
or communications with other govern-
mental officers, departments, or agen-
cies. 

(c) To act as the Homeland Security 
and Defense Coordinator in representa-
tions with other agencies with respect 
to planning for the continuity of the 
essential functions of the Commission 
under emergency conditions. 

(d) To serve as a member of the Joint 
Telecommunications Resources Board 
(JTRB). 

(e) To serve as the principal point of 
contact for the Commission on all mat-
ters pertaining to the Department of 
Homeland Security. 

(f) To take such measures as will as-
sure continuity of the Commission’s 
functions under any foreseeable cir-
cumstances with a minimum of inter-
ruption. In the event of an emergency, 
the Defense Commissioner, in consulta-
tion with the Chief, Public Safety and 
Homeland Security Bureau, will decide 
whether to activate the Commission’s 
Continuity of Operations (COOP) plan 
and/or initiate the Commission’s emer-
gency response procedures. 

(g) In the event of enemy attack, or 
the imminent threat thereof, or other 
disaster resulting in the inability of 
the Commission to function at its of-
fices in Washington, D.C., to assume all 
of the duties and responsibilities of the 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 11:19 Jan 04, 2012 Jkt 223202 PO 00000 Frm 00035 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\223202.XXX 223202w
re

ie
r-

av
ile

s 
on

 D
S

K
3T

P
T

V
N

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2012-01-18T14:04:54-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




